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FROM SITE SUPERINTENDENT MARTHA
DOWNEY

The cicadas are chirping loudly this Sunday
afternoon. Days are shorter and nights cooler. It has
been a busy season here at the Carl Sandburg
State Historic Site. Well over 900 visitors have
toured the Site. Many are Sandburg fans; others
just beginning to learn about the Prairie Poet. A few
parents moving their students into Knox for the year
have stopped by to check out what Galesburg
offers,

The Knox County Master Gardeners have
volunteered their time to lead the clean-up of the
Site's flower beds. They are training us on the
proper methods to keep the flowers and shrubs
growing and blooming. | am very grateful for their
help and enthusiasm for the Site. In October the
monthly meeting of the Master Gardeners will be
held here at the Site. If anyone is interested in
helping with the Site’'s gardens, call me at 309-927-
3345. They are working most Wednesdays 8 am to
10 am.

Beginning August 24 the Bishop Hill State
Historic Site staff has been keeping the Sandburg
Site open on weekends. The good news is that Kate
Suits, a returning Knox student who worked at the
Vachel Lindsay State Historic Site this summer, will
be working at the Site. This will allow the Site to be
open Thursdays and Fridays 2 pm to 5 pm and
Saturdays and Sundays 9 am to 5 pm.

John Heasly has organized a wonderful line-
up for the Fall Songbag Concert series. The first
one in August featured local favorites Hammer and
Pick. The remaining Songbag schedule is Sept 28
—Dan Zahn and Kate Moretti, Oct.26—Marc and
Brandi Janssen, and Nov. 30—Greenmore.
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As the days cool down, stop by the Site to
check out the variety of books on the store shelves,
watch the new orientation DVD done by Paul
Bonesteel that debuted this past April, meet Kate,
and enjoy the music at a Songbag concert.

CHAUTAUQUA IN BISHOP HILL

On September 7 the Bishop Hill Heritage
Association revived a traditional American event--a
Chautauqua. Performers Barry Cloyd and Betty Kay
reenacted two prominent Galesburg citizens--Carl
Sandburg and Mother Bickerdyke. Cloyd, as a
young Sandburg, told the audience about his life
and accompanied himself on guitar as he sang old
songs Sandburg liked. Kay, dressed in attire she
would have worn as a battlefield nurse, told of her
life. It was a pleasant day with a light breeze in the
tree-shaded Bishop Hill Park where Cloyd and Kay
performed in the band stand.

Betty Kay as Mother Bickerdyke during the
recent Chautauqua in the Bishop Hill Park
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Barry Clovd as Young Sandburg
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Swedish Consul General Emerita Kerstin Lane from
Chicago, enjoving the Bishop Hill Chautauqua

A lady from Colona told me during the
Chautauqua that Lilian Steichen was aunt to her
aunt's mother. The lady's aunt Grace Carlson
Larson treasured her relationship to the Sandburg
family. She collected Sandburg books and press
clippings about him.

SANDBURG.ORG

Go to sandburg.org to get news of the Carl
Sandburg Historic Site Association. Read Barbara
Schock's interesting "Sandburg's Hometown" stories
and view the upcoming Songhag Concert series
schedule. Visit CSHSA on Facebook.

IDEAS FOR THE SITE DURING JUANITA
BEDNAR'S PRESIDENCY OF THE ASSOCIATION

By Jerry Shea

By 1961 Adda George had relinquished her
presidency of the Birthplace Assaociation. Juanita
Bednar took control and kept alive the spirit of her
predecessor. A number of initiatives were started.
First, the Penny Parade was introduced and still is in
full vigor today. Another idea was to institute the
331 Memo. a professional newsletter which would
be printed each January 6" to coincide with
Sandburg's birthday. Other ideas were entertained.
Two were especially intriguing to the Galesburg
group. It was felt that much more could be done to
enlarge the Birthplace and enhance its importance
as a monument and bring more visitors. One
weekend alone Mrs. Bednar and Mattie Robertson
with the help of others escorted 700 Boy Scouts
through the little cottage. Juanita was convinced.
She penned a letter to Sandburg who was now
eighty-three. She wanted to make a case for the
new ideas.

The hope of the long-range plan was to
develop more land around the cottage. Since it was
the center of interest for Sandburg treasures, it had
a strong claim due to the restoration, and it had a
central location as well as a Lincoln tie. The letter
asked the aging poet to release enough Sandburg
books and manuscripts to establish a Sandburg
Museum-Library. At least three additional houses
would be purchased to complete a one-half block
area for new buildings as well as an area to be
named the Carl Sandburg Park. Juanita was fifty-
three and felt up to the task. She had already seen
what Adda George had done at seventy. She had
convinced many businesses to get on board, and
the Chamber of Commerce had endorsed the idea.

On February 4, 1961, a letter arrived from
Mr. Sandburg stating that such an enlargement
would be “risky.” He urged the committee to
continue as it had. The lives of Sandburg’s parents
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